Petition To Withdraw Holding Of Abandonment
Based On Failure To Receive Office Action
TO:       Commissioner for Patents

          Attention:  DeShawn Durham, Issue Fee
          P.O. Box 1450

          Alexandria 22313-1450

          Virginia, USA

FROM:     Paul Andrew Mitchell, B.A., M.S.

          Inventor and Applicant

DATE:     January 2, 2015 A.D.
SUBJECT:  Notice of Abandonment, Confirmation No. 8103

          Application No. 13/506,475, Filing Date: 04/18/2012

Greetings DeShawn Durham:

We have attempted several times to contact you via email (see enclosed), but your latest email autoresponder stated that you would be out of your office between 12/19/2014 and 1/5/2015.

After investigating as diligently as possible, we can confirm now that I never did receive the original Notice of Allowance and Fee(s) Due.

Evidently, from what I have been able to determine -- without perfect information -- your original Notice of Allowance was returned to you by mistake:

Rather than to hold my incoming U.S. Mail, I believe our forwarding agents at Lake Union Mail merely followed the instructions printed on your mailing envelope i.e. “If Undeliverable Return in Ten Days”.
Lake Union Mail has held other incoming items of U.S. Mail for me while I was being unlawfully detained as a result of a false arrest.  That false arrest required eleven (11) full months to clear up.  Happily, I was released and all charges were dismissed on December 19, 2014 A.D.
Then, there was a very long bus ride before I was able to return to Seattle, Washington, and it took several days to recover my office computer and get connected to the Internet again.
You may confirm the latter release and dismissal of all charges by contacting the law firm of Harris & Harris, P.C., 211 West 19th Street #110, Cheyenne, WY 82001, Phone: (307) 638-6431.
Also, it appears that you have been away from your office for the Christmas and New Year’s holidays, and the Notice of Abandonment appears to have been issued by Hung V. Duong, Examiner.  Is it possible that this Examiner was not informed of our attempts to reply to you via email?

If, for any reason, I have not satisfied the instructions found on your Attachment to Notice of Abandonment, please respond as soon as possible with clarification(s) via email to:  mrfsys@gmail.com
Because I continue to receive U.S. Mail at Lake Union Mail, there is no need for a change-of-address at this time.

As you should fully appreciate, I have invested hundreds of hours of research and development in Utility Patent Application #13/506,475;  and, I do sincerely request your Office to withdraw the holding of abandonment and promptly provide us with a copy of your original Notice of Allowance and required Fee(s).
We intend to remit all required Fee(s) promptly after receipt of that information from your Office.

Thank you very much for your professional consideration.

Happy New Year to you and yours!

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Paul Andrew Mitchell
Paul Andrew Mitchell, B.A., M.S.

Inventor and Systems Development Consultant

Enclosures:

Notice of Abandonment (copy)
Attachment to Notice of Abandonment (copy)
Copies of email correspondence with you (7 pages)
